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Did you know?  There is a wealth of information in the newsletter.  Members receive it every other month and 

it contains upcoming meetings for local clubs, regional and district meetings and annual meeting for the State 

of Wisconsin.  There are many new ideas and hands on learning sessions available for little or no cost.  Try us!  

You might like us!!   

 

Submitted by Donna Wilcoxson 

 

 

 

 

 

As we get ready to say goodbye to summer we get to say hello to fall.  I love the fall  for so many reasons; the 

crisp air, the golden sun, the smells of fall, the comfy clothes, bonfires to keep you warm, and the fall foods.  

There are so many things to do in the fall and I would love to share some of my favorites with you.   

 

Go apple picking at your favorite orchard or maybe even your backyard.  If you eat them fresh or bake some 

yummy treats with them, both ways are delicious!  Decorate your porch or house with some fall flair, with 

some corn husks and vibrant colors from pumpkins, gourds, or fall flowers it’s always a pleasant view!  Craft 

with some fallen leaves or other fall items and get a jump start on your cultural arts for next year.  Open the 

windows and let that crisp fall air in and get some fresh air in your house.  Take a stroll or drive and take in the 

beauty of all the fall colors on those trees.  Bake your friend or yourself a fall pie, the smell of fall pies will fill 

your house with amazing smells and taste good too.  Knit a fall scarf to keep you or a friend warm on the cool-

er nights or get ready for winter.  Attend a fall festival to have all things fall in one location.  Have a fall can-

ning party, not only do more hands make less work you can trade canned goods with your friends.  Light your 

favorite candle, bought or homemade, for the aromatherapy and the ambiance.  Find your inner child and do a 

corn maze or a hay ride and when those leaves are all raked, jump in them or lay in them and take in the views 

above you.  Visit a pumpkin patch to get the perfect pumpkin for Halloween.  Toast those pumpkin seeds from 

your pumpkin for a healthy and delicious snack!   

 

~ Melissa Heath 
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Board Meeting Minutes 

Submitted by:  Phoebe Shourds 

St. Croix County Executive Board Meeting 

Monday, July 11, 2016; 2:00 pm 

Ag Service & Education Center 
 

The meeting was called to order by vice president Wanda Breitbach at 2:00pm. Pledge and creed recited.  

Roll Call Present:  Eunice Hop, Joan Sprain, Linda Sutherland, Mary Hampton, Phoebe Shourds, Bev Wubbels, 

Lois Burri, Wanda Breitbach, Donna Wilcoxson, Jean Kelley, Marie Nelson with Guest: Jolane Anderson, 

Shirley Grinley 

Secretary Minutes: Approved Phoebe Shourds/Donna Wilcoxson 

Treasurer Report: Approved 

Old Business: 

Fairy Garden Tour – See Wanda’s Report – 6 people, 2 cars, I spy Game, Meal at Toad House and Ice Cream – 

Fun drive.  People that worked on Fairy garden bring to Fair building for display. 

Phoebe to provide a few pictures to Linda for display. 

Linda Sutherland reported on the huge success the fidget mats were at Deerfield. The orders are flooding in – 

we will work on this project again in 2017. Made the presentation and working on the Stitches of Love booklet 

for state conference.  

Phoebe Shourds Reported - Kwik Trip Script Cards – First batch sold out quickly and ordered second batch – 

will be selling at the fair and to anybody else that wants to support HCE.  Eunice obtained some free note cards 

and Melissa printed an informational note to be included, explaining what we are doing. 

Phoebe Shourds reported on Fair coverage – just needed to fill in some time on Saturday – otherwise thank all 

for signing up and working. We well clean and sort books on July 20 – 9:00 – noonish.  All displays will need 

to up and presentable for judging on Thursday – New date for judging.  Getting new sign for outside of build-

ing.  Glover offered to pay $100 towards sign and balance to come from Kwik trip card redemption.  

Further Fair Building Comments:  Linda Sutherland working on Fairy Garden and Cultural Arts displays. Betty 

Lee and Shirley Grinley working on WI Bookworms Displays, Honey Doers working on Little Free Library 

Display.  Updating Scholarship and Membership Displays.  Lots of books, thanks to Eunice getting from Bald-

win Library and my friends donating.  Already getting in Silent Auction items.  

New Business 

Linda Sutherland – working on a Dinner and Show for October 1 at the Hudson House “That lovin Feeling”. 

Details to follow. 

Wanda asked that we start thinking about ideas for training for 2017 – in addition to the ideas we will get from 

State Conference. These will be discussed at the November planning meeting. 

Mary Hampton shared what Honey Doers has been doing in their club – see her report – Little Free Library. 

Farm City Days – Crisdhome Farm – New Richmond/Star Prairie area – Linda and Phoebe to man the table.  

Sign up sheet for Garden Gig invites. Promote Garden Gig. – See Flyer in newsletter 

Fall Council – Eunice Hop reported that there will not be a sign up – pay at the door – information in either this 

newsletter or the next one. 

Linda Sutherland motioned to adjourn, Bev Wubbels seconded. 

Closed with the Prayer.  
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2016 HCE Contribution form for the remainder of 2016  
 

The 2017 contribution form will be in the November/December newsletter after the planning meeting. 

Kindly fill in -  Clubs and individuals are doing some awesome things and I'd like to capture 

those times and dollars.  I will merge the two together next year and forward to state board person collecting 

that information. 

 

Thank you! 

Submitted by Phoebe Shourds 

Phoebe Shourds 715-821-1606 Mobile 

Cultural Arts 

 

Hello and an awesome August to everyone.  Another county fair has come and gone so it’s on to                   

September and our state meeting.  At our Spring Council meeting we discussed the possibility of going to 

see a play in October rather than having a craft day.  I have lined up a good play to see at the Hudson 

House Dinner Theater in Hudson.  ‘That Lovin’ Feeling’ is about the Righteous Brothers and should   

contain some good music.  The date is October 1st and is for lunch with a matinee show.  We would need 

to be there by 12:00pm with the play starting at 1:00pm and ending at 3:15pm.  The ticket price is $44.00 

and includes lunch with beverages, dessert during intermission, the play, tip and tax.  I have reservations 

for only 20 people so I would suggest letting me know If you are interested in going no later than August 

5 with the money due to me by August 25.  I will be paying for the tickets by September 1. 

 

Linda Sutherland 

1594 5th Ave 

Star Prairie, WI 54026 

715-248-7279 (leave a message) 

St. Croix County Fair 

 

The St. Croix County Fair was a hot one this year!  If it wasn’t hot it was raining.  

We did get some decent weather but the numbers appeared to be down this year.  

It was still a great fair regardless of the weather as we had the opportunity to                 

promote HCE and all the great things we do.  More details on the silent auction 

and book sales to come in the next newsletter.  Thank you to the members who 

worked in the HCE building this year, your time given was much appreciated!! 
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Little Free Library 

 

HCE Club, "The Honey Doers", has donated a registered "Little Free Library" with an official charter sign 

and number to the Highland Ridge Campground located in the northern part of the Eau Galle Recreation 

Area.  All of the club's members participated in the 10 month project and they celebrated the completion at 

the campground with a picnic and enjoyable evening together.  Permission was sought from the park               

rangers, a visit was made to the original offices of the "Little Free Library" in Hudson, Wisconsin, and a               

collection of appropriate books for men, women and children was gathered by the club members.  The                 

Library was built by Gordon Grinley, husband of one of the members, and installed by the park rangers at 

their interpretive building in the campgrounds.  There are 38 camp sites in the campgrounds and it is a        

popular place for families.  There is also an equestrian camping area along with riding trails around the 

campgrounds.  About 7,500 campers use the Highland Ridge Campground each camping season, so the 

"Honey Doers" look forward to a busy time taking care of the "Little Free Library". 

Wisconsin Bookworm 

 

HCE members, Elizabeth Lee and Shirley Grinley read to  

approximately 55 children, ages 3-5 years, each month 

throughout the school year at the Head Start School in New 

Richmond. 

 

After reading the story the “grandma readers” give the              

children a small item they made that pertains to the story.  

Each child also receives a book to take home.  

 

The Bookworm of Wisconsin is designed to recognize and 

promote the value of reading to children.  The program is 

sponsored by HCE, Wisconsin Public Television and UW 

Extension.  The WPT (Wisconsin Public Television) reviews 

books and picks the books that are read. 

Bookworm Trail 

 

Elizabeth Lee and Shirley Grinley volunteer to read in the cabin sponsored by HCE at the Bookworm Trail 

located at the Homestead Parklands on Perch Lake in Hudson. 

 

The Bookworm Trail is a 0.5 mile paved trail with different habitats.  The trail is handicapped accessible and 

surrounds a restored prairie and a small wetland.  Along the way are five themed child sized “homes” to take 

a break and read a book.  Books are placed at each station and reflect the unique theme of each station. 

 

Once a month, the park holds a Bookworm Trail Read.  It is an evening of stories from local sponsors, local 

authors and nature crafts.  The Trail Read events were held in June and July and again in August and               

September. 



 

 

Name:   Hours Dollars Comments/Notes 

 June 1, 2016 - May 31, 2017       

2017 - dates Pending         

  Board Meeting       

  Spud/Training Baldwin       

  Board Meeting       

  Club Meetings       

  Spring Council - Hammond       

  Spring Council - Cost of Salad       

  Garden Gig - Hudson $15       

  Spring District -        

  Food Labeling       

  Fair Board Meetings       

  Club Meetings       

  Board Meeting       

Committee Fall  Council Pre Meeting(s)       

  Meet/Greets (8-10)       

  Cultural Arts - Prep time       

  WI Bookworms       

  Bookworms Trail Reading - Hudson       

  Scholarships       

  Membership       

Projects Stitches of Love       

Special Community 

Outreach         

  Basket for County Fair       

  Books for County Fair       

  Bookworms Trail - Perch Lake       

  Library book - Park       

  Items for Resource Center        

  Club Activities       

  Display for County Fair       

  St. Joes Town Festival       

  2 Senior Card Parties       

  Craft Sale Baldwin HS       

  Quiltlets       

  Made Card, Favors etc.       

  Misc.       

  Time Spent writing Club Meeting Mins       

  Time Spent Preping for Club Mtg       

  Time Spent do treasurer reports       

Mail to Me by: June 5 -- I will merge the two reports together   

Phoebe Shourds - 401 State Road 65, River Falls, WI  54022   

email:  pnpaulson@yahoo.com    



 

 

COMPANIONS MAKE SURE 

EACH OTHER ARRIVES 

- BEDOUIN PROVERB 

“IT TAKES A LOT OF OPTIMISM, 

AFTER ALL, 

TO BE A TRAVELER.” 

- PAUL THEROUX 

HCE Fall Council  

Business Meeting 

International Night Featuring Latin America 
 

September 29, 2016 at 5:00pm at First Reformed Church in Baldwin 

(Turn west at the light on Highway 63, one block to 11th Ave.) 

 

Kwik Trip gift cards will be available for purchase 

“TRAVEL IS  

A STATE OF MIND.” 

- PAUL THEROUX 

“THE FOOL WANDERS, 

A WISE MAN TRAVELS.” 

- WILLIAM SHAKESPEARE 

“ONE OUGHT TO GO FAR, 

IN ORDER TO KNOW 

HOW FAR ONE CAN GO.” 

- HEINRICH BOLL 
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Meet and Greet Opportunities 

Wednesday, August 24 at Bungalow Inn 

1151 Rivercrest Main St., Lakeland 

 

Wednesday, September 28 at Patty’s Woodville Cafe 

120 South Main St., Woodville 

 

Meet and Greet gatherings are at 11:30 am.    

Committee:   Joan Brown 715-749-3302  and  

Ann Rebholz 715-386-2887 

 Please call Joan a day before to RSVP for head count for the restaurant. 

   A variety full menu is offered at all restaurants 

Club News: 

Deer Park—Sharon Balcerek gave us a demonstration on sewing pot holders and wine glass holders.  We 

also go to sew our own to take home.  She brought us all cut out pieces already to go for us to dew and                

beautiful material.. Thank you Sharon it was a wonderful project.  Members made and sold pies at the Lions 

Club dinner with not many pies being left over.  

Calendar of Events 

Ag Services and  

Education Center 

Hours of Operation: 

Monday—Friday 

8:00 am—4:30 pm 

715-531-1930 

Aug 17-23 NVON – TRIENNIEL Coventry England 

Aug 13 Farm City Day (2nd Saturday) Crisdome? Farms – Star Prairie 

Sep 28 Meet & Greet Patty’s Woodville Café, Woodville 11:30 

Sep 6 Executive Board Meeting Ag Center 2:00 – 3:30pm 

Sep 12-14 State Conference – Eau Claire 

    Office to mail out Club Packets   

Sep 29 Fall Council Meeting/International First Reformed Church 
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